
 

 

Patonga Beach Progress Association Inc 

Minutes of Annual General Meeting  

Date Held: Saturday 5 October 2024  Time Opened: 10:03am Chaired by: David Nash 

Acknowledgement of Country  

Apologies Received 
Mike Bennie, Gary Pittard, John Axford, Amanda Porter, Kerry Sunderland, Margie 
Woodford, Graham Cochrane, Ken & Rachel McCracken, Kathy & Rob McNaught, Jan 
McCubbin, Monika Gatti, Margie Carew-Reid, Margaret Kirkwood, Nick Taylor, Meryl 
Bishop. 
 
Errors & Omissions 
Nil 
 
Minutes previous meeting were adopted 
Moved by: Mark Austin 
Seconded by: June Musgrave 
All in Favour: Yes 
 
Matters arising from the minutes 
Nil 
 

President’s report 

See Attachment 1 
 

Treasurer’s report  

See Attachment 2 
Acceptance of Treasurers Report: 
Moved by: Paul Guignard 
Seconded by: Jo-Anne Quirk 
All in Favour: Yes 
 
Election of office bearers and ordinary executive committee members  
The Public Officer, Mark Austin declared all positions vacant. 
One written nomination was received for the position of President from David Nash and he 
was taken to be elected. 
Two written nominations were received for the two positions of Vice President from Mark 
Austin and Steve King and they were taken to be elected. 
One written nomination was received for the position of Treasurer from Helena Boden and 
she was taken to be elected. 
No written nominations were received for the position of Secretary and the position 
remains vacant. David Nash will act in this position with the assistance of Paul Guignard, 
Jo-Anne Quirk and John Quigg until the Secretary position is filled. 
One written nomination was received for the position of Assistant Secretary from Helena 
Boden and she was taken to be elected. 
Written nominations were received for the positions of ordinary members of the Executive 
Committee from Jo-Anne Quirk, Paul Guignard and John Quigg and they were taken to be 
elected. 



 

 

A call for further nominations, for the positions of ordinary members of the Executive 
Committee, from the floor resulted in the nominations of Zak Zwan and Phil Cox. All in 
favour. 

Declaration of conflict of interest  
It was resolved that it be noted that no declarations were made by any office bearer or 
member of the Executive Committee of any potential or actual conflict of interest between 
their private affairs and the affairs of the Association. 
 
Set membership application fee for the coming year  
It was agreed that the membership application fee will remain at $25.00 for the 2024/25 
financial year. 
 

Set treasurer’s spending limit  

It was agreed that the Treasurer’s spending limit for the 2024/25 financial year remain at 

$1,000 per day 
 
Extension member nominations  
A nomination for extension membership was received on behalf of Dain Simpson. It was 
moved by David Nash and seconded by Zak Zwan that his extension membership be 
renewed for a further 12 months. All in favour. 

General business  
Phil Cox moved that all current sub-committees remain in place with the current members 
continuing. Seconded by Mark Austin. All in favour. 

AGM Closed at: 10.30 am 
  
26 Attendees  
17 Apologies 

 
Attachments: 
Presidents Report 
 
Treasurer’s Report  
 
 



Patonga Beach Progress Association Presidents Report 

Again this year we have sadly seen the loss of several members of our Patonga village community. 

While we all accept this is a part of life’s journey the loss is brought home deeply by the closeness of 

our village friendships. 

What I do want to comment on today though are the long run projects and management 

opportunities with Council for the peaceful enjoyment and evolution of our village. We now have 

elected representatives in place that we will work with to ensure we have a say in how our village 

evolves.  We need to stay the course over time and there are no better examples of this than the 

community volunteers and funding of the POM submissions from 2013 to now, 11 years and 

counting. The speed calming at the village entry took 3 years, the War memorial light 2.5 years and 

counting, creek siltation 1.5 years and counting. Solar energy and community trading has evolved 

over 4 years with Richard Parslow and now Steve King doing an amazing job. These projects, and 

there will be more, require a strong, consistent and clear voice from the community and a 

willingness to negotiate over time. 

We need a strong team and a strong bench. The Exec committee meets between meetings to 

progress issues so that we don’t fall into a slump between general meetings and I want to thank the 

Exec committee for their support over the past 12 months. As you know John Quigg is hanging up his 

shingle as Secretary and I want to thank him for his 10 years of excellent and tenacious work in this 

role. John will still be involved and support us on the Exec committee.  I will take over the role of 

Secretary with the assistance of Helena Boden our Treasurer until we fill the role of Secretary. 

We have new volunteers for the POM when Council brings this back to the table. Mark Austin will 

lead this committee along with Dain Simpson, Phil Doughty, Phil Cox, and me. We will communicate 

regularly to the village over the coming months as Community ongoing support and involvement is 

critical to success. Ideally we would like to see a “place manager” established within Council to 

manage Patonga within the POM. 

So this is a call to action for a new Secretary and the invitation to village residents to join the 

Progress Association and have a united voice for our village. 

I also want to thank Steve King for his great work in establishing our Patonga Beach Association 

website.  https://patongabeachprogress.org.au/ 

A special mention of these standout events for the past year. 

A fabulous curry competition was held continuing a tradition of Patonga and the introduction of the 

Patonga Curry Shield with Mike Bennie being the first champion to have his name inscribed. Fifty 

curries were entered into the competition with a huge variety of recipes. Blackfish and pumpkin 

were a standout. 

The aboriginal flag raising ceremony saw aboriginal elders and our local federal MP Gordon Reid 

attending. The community joined in the smoking ceremony with the Mingara dance group. My 

thanks go to Mike Bennie and Paul Gruinard for their work in making this a successful milestone for 

the community. 

https://patongabeachprogress.org.au/


Bingo again was a great drawcard for children visiting Patonga over the Christmas holidays, thank 

you to Vanessa and all the volunteers for purchasing prizes, issuing tickets and set up/pull down 

activity. The Easter fete was a great success due to the efforts of organizers, amazing donations of 

preloved items, and Patonga cake and Jam cooks. Are there any books left on Earth!!! Morning teas 

on Fridays have continued to be a success, Melbourne cup all thanks to Helena and her team. 

We have an exciting and full year ahead of us and we are looking forward to working with our new 

Councilors. 

David Nash 
President 
Patonga Beach Progress Association 




